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BOROUGH OF ROCKLEIGH 
26 ROCKLEIGH ROAD 
ROCKLEIGH, NJ 07467 

PH: (201) 768-4217 
 

FALL NEWSLETTER – OCTOBER, 
2013 

 

HALLOWEEN PARTY: 
Please see the attached flyer regarding the upcoming Rockleigh 
Halloween Party.  
 

GARBAGE/RECYCLING: 
Please take note that there will be NO garbage and/or recycling pick-up on 
Thanksgiving Day, November 28, 2013.  Garbage collection will resume the 
following Monday, and recycling the following Thursday. 

 
DO YOU NEED A PERMIT? 

As a reminder, the Borough requires permits for many different items.  
Penalties will be strictly enforced if the appropriate permit is not taken 
out and paid for.  For example, permits are required for following items.  
Of course, if you have any doubt, call the office.   

• Filming (residential and/or commercial property) 
• Septic Systems (new systems and/or repairs to existing systems) 
• Fences (following mandatory planning board approval) 
• Roofing 
• Hot water heaters 
• Air Conditioners (new systems and/or replacement to existing 

units) 
• Stationary Generators 
• Party Tents 
• All others: Plumbing, Electric, Fire and Building (please call 

the office to inquire as to whether a permit is required.  
• Construction of any structure requires preliminary approvals 

from the Building department.  
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As a reminder…Fireworks are prohibited in the State of New 
Jersey and, as such, in the Borough of  Rockleigh. 

  
 

PROPERTY MAINTANCE: 
As a reminder, please remember it is the responsibility of the property 
owner to maintain a 10 foot right-of-way, which includes overhead 
branches and brush (Rockleigh Ordinance No. 69-7.)  Please ensure your 
property is maintained pursuant to this Ordinance.  Overgrown brush is a 
safety hazard for motorists as well as pedestrians using our roadways.  
Those homes on corner lots must remove sufficient shrubs and/or weeds 
from the corner to create a clean line of site for cars making turns. 
 Particular attention should be made to remove, rather than cutting 
down, all invasive weeds to prevent seeding and regrowth.  Note that the 
Borough no longer permits bamboo to be grown along any Borough roads. 
  

LEAVES: 
As a reminder, the Borough of Rockleigh does not provide leaf pick-up.  If 
you employ a landscaper, kindly remind them that it is their responsibility 
to remove all leaves and branches. 
 

NEWS ON THE WEB: 
Please remember to visit the official website of the Borough 
www.rockleighnj.org.  Information pertaining to the NJ Department of 
Environmental Protection regarding stormwater regulations and other 
important news can be located there.  

 

TOWN WIDE EMERGENCIES: 
Please take note that in the event of an emergency the Borough Hall will 
remain open to all Rockleigh residents to use its facilities.   

 

 


